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Year	2017	starts	with	a	fresh	wave	of	disappearance	in	Pakistan.	At	least	Four	activist	from	
different	part	of	the	country	have	been	reported	gone	missing	in	first	week	of	January	2017.	
It	 clearly	 shows	 zero	 tolerance	 policy	 of	 the	 government	 of	 Pakistan	 for	 human	 rights	
activists,	Journalists	and	any	other	outspoken	professionals. 
	 
According	to	local	media:	Waqas	Goraya	and	Asim	Saeed	were	disappeared	on	4th	January,	
2017,	while	Salman	Haider	was	gone	missing	on	 January	6,	2017	and	Ahmad	Raza	Naseer	
vanished	on	 January	7,	 2017.	All	 four	were	 very	 active	on	 social	media	 groups	promoting	
secular	views	and	criticized	military	or	conservative	state. 
	 
Waqas	Goraya,	who	is	usually	a	resident	of	the	Netherlands,	was	picked	up	on	January	4,	so	
was	Asim	Saeed,	said	Shahzad	Ahmed,	head	of	cyber	security	NGO	“Bytes	for	All”. 
	 
	Salman	 Haider	 is	 a	 lecturer	 at	 Fatima	 Jinnah	Women	 University	 (FJWU)	 in	 Rawalpindi,	 a	
human	rights	activist,	a	writer	and	an	actor.	Salman	Haider’s	wife	received	a	text	message	
from	his	phone	saying	that	his	car	can	be	found	on	the	Islamabad	expressway,	according	to	
his	brother	Faizan.	
		 
DHR	Pakistan	is	already	fighting	for	justice	for	thousands	of	disappeared	along	with	two	of	
its	 team	members	Rizwan	Akram	Niazi	 and	Mazhar	 Islam.	DHR	believes	 that	 state	 cannot	
silence	 the	 voice	 of	 activists	 by	 disappearing,	 torturing	 or	 by	murdering	 them,	 and	 state	
must	change	its	current	policy	towards	human	rights	activists. 
 
DHR	 Pakistan	 calls	 upon	 all	 the	 international	 organizations	 and	 NGOs	 particularly	 Asian	
Federation	Against	Enforced	Disappearance	(AFAD)	to	step	forward,	issue	statements,	take	
action	through	campaigns	and	write	to	the	chief	executive	of	Pakistan,	the	Prime	Minister	
Mian	Muhammad	 Nawaz	 Shareef	 so	 as	 to	 build	 enough	 pressure	 on	 the	 government	 of	
Pakistan	to	surface	all	the	Disappeared	of	Pakistan	on	top	priority. 
 
Pakistan	has	recently	expired	its	21st	amendment	according	to	which	civilians	could	be	and	
have	 been	 tried	 in	 special	 military	 courts	 without	 any	 transparency	 and	 thus	 convicted	
speedily.	According	to	some	media	reports	government	is	considering	to	make	Army	courts	
permanent.	 This	 law	 should	 not	 be	 extended	 any	 further.	 This	 suggestion	 is	 out	 rightly	
rejected	and	is	unacceptable	by	the	civil	society	of	Pakistan.	DHR	also	demands	immediate	
surfacing	of	all	 the	disappeared	and	 if	there	 is	any	allegation	against	anyone	he	should	be	
tried	in	the	civil	courts	only. 
	 
In	December	 2016,	DHR	Pakistan	 launched	 its	 first	 research	 report	 named	 “Grief	Untold”	
measuring	the	impact	of	disappearance	on	the	women	family	members	of	the	disappeared,	
the	report	gave	shocking	stats	and	shown	the	psychological,	financial,	social	and	emotional	
sufferings	of	the	women	family	members	of	the	disappeared.	The	panel	of	experts		
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participated	in	the	research	launch	ceremony	expressed	their	serious	concerns	on	practice	
of	 enforced	 disappearance	 by	 government	 of	 Pakistan,	 and	 demanded	 not	 only	 to	
immediate	 resolution	 to	 the	 tragic	 issue	 of	 disappearance	 in	 Pakistan	 but	 gave	 further	
recommendations	 like	 arranging	 a	 psychosocial	 sessions	 for	 the	 family	 members	 of	 the	
disappeared,	 financial	 compensation	 &	 Skill	 development	 programs	 for	 the	 aggrieved	
families,	signing	&	ratifying	the	UN	convention	against	involuntary	disappearances. 
	 
Despite	of	 the	recommendations	 from	the	expert	panelists	and	hundreds	of	 letters	 to	 the	
government	official	on	enforced	disappearance	 issue	 in	Pakistan,	none	of	 the	government	
official	took	a	single	step	in	direction	to	resolve	the	grave	issue	of	enforced	disappearance	
that	 clearly	 shows	 that	 government	 is	 not	 interested	 to	 end	 this	 cruel	 practice,	
compensating	 the	 aggrieved	 family	 members	 of	 the	 or	 ratifying	 the	 international	
conventions	against	enforced	disappearance. 
	 
DHR	always	 believe	 in	 peaceful	 struggle	 for	 the	 restoration	 the	 human	 rights	 in	 Pakistan,	
DHR	 Pakistan	 conducted	 hundreds	 of	 public	 demonstration	 like	 Rallies,	 Protests,	 Dharna,	
Seminars	e.t.c.	for	highlighting	the	chronic	issue	enforced	disappearance	and	other	human	
rights	violations	in	Pakistan. 
	 
DHR	 Pakistan	 has	 serious	 concerns	 on	 the	 attitude	 of	 the	 government	 of	 Pakistan	 for	
resolving	 the	 enforced	 disappearance	 issue,	 the	 chairperson	 of	 DHR	 Pakistan,	 Amina	
Masood	Janjua	gave	a	deadline	to	government	of	Pakistan	and	announced	a	massive	protest	
at	 D-Chowk,	 Islamabad	 if	 the	 government	 of	 Pakistan	 not	 responded	 to	 the	 hundreds	 of	
appeals	made	by	DHR	Pakistan	and	the	family	of	the	disappeared	by	February	15,	2016. 
 


